
St. Edward Elementary School                       233-6202 

 Aaron Becker, Principal 

Bl. Maria Assunta Pallotta Middle School      232-6592 

 Aaron Ferrie, Principal 

Columbus Catholic High School                      233-3358 

 Tom Novotney, Interim Principal 

Blessed Sacrament Early Childhood               236-6131

 Carley Epling, Director 

Waterloo Faith Formation Office                   233-0498            

 www.waterloocatholics.org 

 Jacob Rosswurm 

Pastoral Council Chair                            319-239-3220 

 Chris Starbuck  

Finance Chair                                                   319-269-2929 

 Jim Thielen  

CVCS Parish Board Representative         319-493-1313 

 Al Schott                                                         

Prayer Chain            online at www.sted.org/prayer-requests 

 Mass Schedule (pandemic) 

Saturday    5:15pm 

Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am 

Weekdays  See Inside 

 

 Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Wednesday  6:00pm 

Weekdays immediately following Masses until 

all are heard, excluding school Masses 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Register online at https://

waterloocatholics.org/baptism-registration  

 

Sacrament of Matrimony 

 Arrangements should ideally be made six 

 months in advance.  

 

Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 

� Individual celebration upon request. 

S A C R A M E N T A L  L I F E  

Pastoral Care of Sick & Homebound: Please call the Parish Center office 

or visit  www.sted.org/member-care 

Membership & Registration: Please register at www.sted.org/join-us or request an  

appointment to visit the Parish Center office. 

Cedar Valley Perpetual Adoration:  Contact cvadoration@gmail.com  

Archdiocese of Dubuque:  www.dbqarch.org 
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P AR I S H  

1423 Kimball Ave. Waterloo, Iowa 50702 

(319) 233-8060   | �  www.sted.org    |    DBQ210s2@dbqarch.org 

The mission of St. Edward Parish is to be �

an evangelizing community by faith, with love, in hope.�

�

Parish Center      233-8060 

The parish center remains closed. Please leave a  

message and your call will be returned. 

Parish Staff 

Rev. Scott Bullock    Pastor 

Brad Kneeland     Deacon 

Tom Lang        Deacon 

Ray Larsen       Deacon 

Rick Lynch       Deacon 

Anastasia Nicklaus   Liturgy & Music Coord. 

Toni Pint-Burke     Business Manager 

Carmen Lappe     Coordinator Of Parish Life 

Jannette Serafin    Bookkeeper 

Steve Lathrop      Maintenance 

November 8, 2020 
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Mass Intentions�

�

Monday, Nov. 9�Dedication of the Lateran Basilica�

Ez 47:1�2, 8�9, 12 / 1 Cor 3:9c�11, 16�17 / Jn 2:13�22�

 � 7:30am� � All Souls Intentions of St. Edward 

†

�

�

Tuesday, Nov. 10�St. Leo the Great�

Ti 2:1�8, 11�14 / Lk 17:7�10�

� 7:30am� � Living & deceased members of the Legion of �

� � � � � � � Mary 

†

�

�

�

Wednesday, Nov. 11�St. Martin of Tours�

Ti 3:1�7 / Lk 17:11�19�

� 5:30pm� � � Wilson Saunders 

†

�

�

Thursday, Nov. 12�St. Josaphat�

Phlm 7�20 / Lk 17:20�25�

� 9:00am� � � Sue Gutknecht 

†

�� � �

�

�

Friday, Nov. 13�St. Frances Xavier Cabrini�

2 Jn 4�9 / Lk 17:26�37�

�

7:30am� George

†

 & Mary

†

 Linkenmeyer�

�

Saturday, Nov. 14 � Weekday�

3 Jn 5�8 / Lk 18:1�8�

� 5:15pm� � � Colleen Kacher

�

�

Sunday, Nov. 15�33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time�

Prv 31:10�13, 19�20, 30�31 / 1 Thes 5:1�6 / Mt 25:14�30�

8:00am�   � � � Bill Staebell 

†�

10:30 am� � � Marian Haaf 

† 

�

�� While each of our families have made choices as 

to how we will gather and welcome guests into our 

homes, so too our parish family must do the 

same.�Archbishop further warned us against 

“pandemic fatigue” and the accompanying letting 

up of our guard by sheer weariness at the limits 

that have been put on our lives.� I do need to say 

that any sense of “fatigue” on my part was �

dispelled this week when I was asked to visit a �

local care facility and its “COVID” unit.� While 

many of us have not been personally afflicted by 

the virus, I can tell you that there are brothers and 

sisters in our community that certainly have�

including the very sick persons I visited 

there.�They are sick in part because of the virus 

that was communicated by others to them.�Our 

efforts to mitigate the spread of the virus is only to 

protect the vulnerable who cannot protect �

themselves. Thank you, once again, for your �

observance of our parish’s guidelines, consistent 

with the guidelines given to us by our Archbishop. �

�� A couple of weeks ago, in the middle of October, I 

stopped at a local store for some items, and I was 

confronted with the possibility of buying some 

Christmas decorations!� This has become the 

norm�Christmas (shopping) begins in October 

(or earlier!). Your parish’s planning for Christmas 

too began during this last month, as we have been 

planning how our gatherings will go at �

Christmas.�We have considered many options of 

how to celebrate the traditionally large gatherings 

at Christmas by listening to the strategies of other 

local parishes and by discussing our approach with 

our parish’s Liturgy Committee and Pastoral 

Council.�The bottom line for all our parish �

Christmas gatherings will be our absolute �

obligation to act with kindness, charity and �

patience, never more important than this year.�By 

all appearances, we will continue to observe the 

practices that we have adopted since the �

restoration of public Masses in May:� social �

distancing, masking, etc. We will maintain the 

same number of Masses as in previous years, with 

the difference that there will be two “overflow” 

spaces available (the parish hall and the school 

gym) where the Mass will be live�streamed and 

Communion will be distributed.� May the Holy 

Spirit fill us with the divine love and mercy that 

was so fully revealed in the coming of the Lord in 

the child of Bethlehem.�

�

� � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � Fr. Bullock�

From the Pastor�

�� During this last week, Archbishop Jackels �

re�affirmed his guidance regarding the protocols that 

need to be in place in order to continue the public 

celebration of the Mass.� He said to the pastors of 

the Archdiocese, “COVID safety precautions are 

still needed: wearing masks; social distancing; �

sanitizing surfaces and hands (such as Communion 

ministers after self�communicating and before �

distributing, and again after finishing); receiving 

Communion in the hand; no reusable materials in 

the pews; and�limited singing. If you cannot or will 

not see that these are observed . . . please be in touch 

with me.”� It is my intention to respect and obey the 

wishes of the Archbishop. While my promise of 

obedience would naturally motivate my adherence 

to Archbishop’s directives, more important to me is 

my obedience to you, the members of the parish, for 

whom as Pastor I have the obligation to provide a 

safe space for the gathering of our parish family.�

�� � � � �

� � � � � � � � � � � � � Continued, top of next page�

RESQUIANT IN PACEM�

May light perpetual shine on them.�

�� All victims of COVID�19 in our community�

�� Bill O’Hara, husband of Joyce�

�� Alice Lichty, mother of Randy�

�� Duane Verbraken, father of Don�
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION�

“Be still and know that I am 

God!” (Psalm 46:11).�The �

Perpetual Adoration Chapel, located 

at Columbus HS, provides that �

perfect ‘still’ place where you are �

truly in God’s presence. Available 

24/7 to all.�Committed adorers, substitutes & drop�ins 

are all needed.�Specific needs at this time are Sundays 

at 10 am. Email�cvadoration@gmail.com�or call Mike 

Strei at 801�920�9130. �

ADULT FAITH FORMATION�

�

HOT TOPICS IN BIBLICAL ARCHAEOLOGY/6��� 

Wednesday, November 11. 10:00am. Live Video �

Conference.� Dr. Oded Borowski discusses what �

archaeological discoveries have revealed about daily life 

in ancient Israel.�Learn more and register at:�

https://streicker.nyc/fall�2020/oded�borowski�

�

HOPE & HEALING FOR ALZHEIMER’S��� �

Thursday, November 12. 7:00�8:15pm. Live Video �

Conference.� This presentation by Dr. Jade Angelica is 

designed for individuals who are accompanying loved 

ones with Alzheimer's or dementia. Cost is $15. �

Pre�registration required.�Learn more and register online 

at:�http://bit.do/hope�and�healing��

�

BAPTISM PREPARATION��� Saturday, Nov. 14. 

9:30�11:30am. COR at 220 E. 4th St.� This preparation 

program is for parents in the Waterloo parishes who are 

planning to baptize an infant or young child in the near 

future.� Masks and social distancing required.�

• Register online at�https://waterloocatholics.org/baptism

�registration�

• Learn more about baptizing infants and children 

at: �bit.do/infant�baptism�

�

BUSY CATHOLIC’S VIRTUAL ADVENT �

RETREAT��� December 7�13.� “What Are We Waiting 

For?” is the theme of this year’s online retreat featuring 

daily reflections by Fr. Richard Rohr OFM. Learn more 

at�https://waterloocatholics.org/virtual�advent�retreat�

• Register online at:�http://bit.do/virtual�retreat�

registration�

�

�

CONFIRMATION AND EDGE MINISTRY�

High School Confirmation preparation is underway. 

If you know a high school junior or senior who would 

still like to register for confirmation classes, please go 

to�www.waterloocatholics.org/hs�confirmation�for 

more information and to get registered.��

Questions? Contact youth minister Annie 

Zeets:�anniezeets@gmail.com.�

�

EDGE middle school youth ministry. This new �

program is happening in collaboration with our �

religious education program on Wednesday nights at 

Sacred Heart School. EDGE meets from 6:15pm�

7:30pm and is open to ALL middle school youth from 

any school or parish. For more information and to �

Register, go to:�www.waterloocatholics.org/edge�

Questions? Contact middle school youth minister Gen 

Wandro:�wandrog@uni.edu�

DIAMOND JUBILEE PICTORIAL DIRECTORY�

We’ve begun the process of creating a �

commemorative directory in celebration of our 

parish’s diamond jubilee. Unlike previous years when 

photographs were taken, all photos will be �

submitted by parishioners. Photo submissions may 

be scanned and emailed to c.lappe@dbqarch.org or 

mailed to the parish center. If you mail a physical 

copy of a photo, please indicate if 

you would like it back and the �

address to which it should be mailed. 

For questions, please email Carmen 

at parish office. �

�

Deadline: November 9, 2020.��

LITURGY HOSTS NEEDED�

Your parish family continues to need additional �

liturgy hosts. This ministry role provides a welcoming 

presence and helps seat folks to maintain the �

necessary sacred space, along with a few other �

logistical needs. If you have the gift of hospitality and 

an ability to be flexible and think on the spot, please 

consider joining this ministry team. For more �

information�or to take part in this ministry, please 

contact Anastasia at the office number 

or�a.nicklaus@dbqarch.org.� �
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�

STO ANNOUNCEMENT �

NOVEMBER 1, 2020: Using Your IRA to �

Contribute to Our Faith STO, your Parish or�

Catholic School. If you are 70 ½ or older, in most 

years you are required to take a minimum �

distribution from your IRA, whether you need the �

income or not. This year, you aren’t required to take a 

required minimum distribution, but may still take one 

for charitable giving purposes, if you wish. If you are 

in this situation, you can gift that IRA�

distribution to the Our Faith STO and receive a 65% 

Iowa tax credit in return. This IRA distribution must 

be given directly to the STO to avoid federal�

income taxes. You may also give to your parish or 

Catholic school through your IRA too. To�

learn more visit www.ourfaithsto.org, call the parish 

or school office, or call the Archdiocese�

of Dubuque at 800�876�3546 ext. 219.�

�

2020 CARES Act�

During this Pandemic, several tax law changes have 

been made and are highlighted below. We encourage 

you to discuss these and other giving options now, 

and as part of your estate planning process, with your 

financial adviser and tax preparer for specific �

recommendations for you and your family.�

�

�� A special tax deduction of up to $300 is �

allowed for those who make a charitable gift and 

do not itemize when filing their tax �

return.�

�� The deduction limit of a donor’s annual�

income for cash gifts has increased to 100% from 

the previous 60% cap.�

�� The cap for corporate donors increased from 10% 

of taxable income to 25%.�

Other giving options to your parish that can have 

beneficial tax consequences for the donor �

include:�

�� Transfer of a Qualified Required Minimum �

�� Distribution from an IRA.�

�� Transfer of a low�performing stock or CD.�

�� Transfer of grain.�

�� Gift from a Donor Advised Fund (DAF).�

�

Please contact Toni at 319�233�8060 for �

questions or to discuss year�end giving �

opportunities.�

�

Source: The Catholic Foundation in the Archdiocese of  Dubuque�

ADOPT�A�FAMILY UPDATE!�

The St. Edward Church Adopt�A�Family tradition 

will continue this year!�As you might guess, it will 

look a little�different. Maureen Gorsche and 

Chery�Greenwood have committed their leadership 

again this year, and we are grateful!�

�

We will adopt families as we have in the past, and we 

know the need is great this�year! Because the �

traditional delivery of gifts is not a viable option this 

year, gift cards will be provided to the adopted �

families so they can purchase gifts and meals for 

their�family. We encourage you and your family to 

prayerfully consider a financial contribution to this 

year's effort. If you would prefer to contribute a gift 

card, that is certainly welcome. We encourage gift 

card donations to locally�owned businesses and those 

where food and other gifts can easily be purchased by 

families.�

���

As always, please mark your contribution as "Adopt�

A�Family" and watch for announcements and further 

details in the coming weeks as our deadlines will be 

earlier to give families time to shop. Thank you!��

�

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS�

Sullivan Brothers Council #16881 of 

St. Edward Church will meet �

Tuesday, November 10. Officers will 

meet at 6:15 in the church hall; the 

council will meet at 7 pm. All �

attendees should adhere to the 

parish’s pandemic guidelines. �

PREPARE HIM ROOM: �

CHRISTMAS �

DECORATING!�

�

Advent is all about getting 

ready for the coming of Jesus, 

our Savior and our Hope. We 

need your help to "prepare the 

room" of our church! Church �

decorating will take place at 12:30pm Sundays Nov. 

29 (outdoors), Dec. 6, and Dec. 20. The committee 

asks folks to sign up ahead of time so that �

assignments can be made and communicated. To sign 

up, email Anastasia at�a.nicklaus@dbqarch.org�or call 

the parish office with your name and contact �

information.��
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1799 Ansborough Ave. •  234-7511

Dr. Bradley Kneeland 

Pediatricians for your furry kids

Palace ClothiersPalace Clothiers
Quality Mens Clothing

Dressing You Well is Our Business
2110 Kimball Ave.� 312 Main-Cedar Falls
234-7537� 268-1958

(319) 234-5546
2550 Ranchero Rd. Waterloo, IA 50701

Iowa’s leader in real estate title and closing services.

(319) 236-9002 • 603 Commercial St., Waterloo, IA 50701 • www.titlesc.com

Town & Country
HOME IMPROVEMENT CENTER

 • Windows/Doors • Siding 
 • Residential & Commercial Flooring 
 • 3-Season Rooms • Cabinets/Countertops 

 4920 Dubuque Rd. 

Scott Staebell	  (319) 235-9565

   South Street 
   (319) 234-6274

 West Ridgeway 
   (319) 233-3393

John Waychoff • Paul Grarup

 Louis Hagarty • Chris Starbuck

“Pre-Arrangement 
Service 

Available”

IOWA WALL SYSTEMS INC
SERVING NORTHEAST IOWA FOR 50 YEARS

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL
KALKOTE PLASTERING • DRYWALL SYSTEMS

STEEL STUD FRAMING
EXTERIOR INSULATION FINISH SYSTEMS

www.iowawallsystems.com
4601 Crestwood Dr., Waterloo 296-1663

WE LOVE IT WHEN YOU SUCCEED!
Hiring: (319) 277-2003

ASPHALT PAVING                                           ASPHALT PRODUCTS

P.O. Box 2620  Waterloo, Iowa 50704        (319) 232-6537

Prosthetics • Orthopedic Braces • Foot Orthotics

John Costello, CPO • Andrew Steele, CPO 
Dean Sturch, CO • Dennis Clark, CPO

527 Park Lane, Suite 100 • Waterloo, IA 50702

Phone (319) 233-8911 or (800) 435-3803

Riley’s Floors
- Carpet - Vinyl - Tile
- Laminate - Wood

  Steve Riley	 3230 Marnie Ave.

 Donny Sallee	     233-9911

HARRIS CLEANING
SERVICE & SALES,  INC.

Brian • Tim • Ronda
Family Owned & Operated
Since 1960 - Fred J. Harris

Professional Power Cleaning
With A Personal Touch

Waterloo                 235-6647

SERVICE ALL MAKES
Celebrating 109 Years 
Parishioner for over 65 years

233-8411 • 1010 Broadway Tom

291-7200 | 1800 Commercial Street

PESTPEST CONTROLCONTROL

Curran Plumbing Inc.
                                                          Since 1996

Water Heaters • Remodels • Repairs

Commercial • Residential

233-0353
$5.00 OFF  WITH  THIS  COUPON

Dean Noland 
415-0405

dnolandrealtor@outlook.com 
www.inspiredrealestate.net

Contact Bert Spore to place an ad today! 
bspore@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2527

24-Hour 
Emergency Service 

Independently 
Owned & Operated

Scott & Libby Demuth, Owners / Parishioners 
SERVPRO® of Black Hawk County 

2353 W Airline Hwy • Waterloo, IA • (319) 268-1521 
scott@servprobhc.com • servproblackhawkcounty.com

Like it never even happened.®

 

 

  The Sinnott Agency, Inc.  
                         Insurance      Financial Services 

 
AUTO  -  HOME  -  BUSINESS  -  HEALTH  -  LIFE  -  DISABILITY  -  401(K) 

 
WWW.SINNOTTAGENCY.COM   

319-233-6103 
622 W 4TH STREET  -  WATERLOO, IA  

2515 Falls Ave.
Waterloo

235-6085
www.karensprintrite.com


